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Chair’s Corner 
Kathy McIntire Sutton, Chair 

 
I hope you all are doing well. I am sure many of you have already got your first and maybe 
your second COVID vaccine by now. It will be wonderful when all goes back to the “new” 
normal. Despite the COVID-19 situation, we have had good times and memories. Let us go 
forward and make the best of what we have and can do this year. 

I have some information I want you to share with you. First, did you watch our GU President 
Bobbi Cordano’s State of the Union? If yes, isn’t it awesome? If not, please find time to watch 
it. Here is the link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TYUZd4Wi0oQ&feature=emb_logo 

Second, Fred Pickering has completed the 2020 Year End Income and Expense Report. See 
below. 

Third, Bernie Brown and some of his staff made some corrections on our Anniversary Book. 
Thank you, Bernie, and your staff. Paul Stefurak did a fantastic job making it easy to access 
to certain pages in the book on our Gally website. Our hats to you, Paul! Now you can 
browse the pages via gally70.com. Enjoy!  

Fourth, it is now easier to make donations to our Class of 1970 endowment funds. Read 
Cynthia Neese Bailes’ and Celia May Laramie Baldwin’s report for more information. 
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Class Gift/Endowment Fund Report 
Cynthia Neese Bailes, Co-Chair & Gift Fund Coordinator 
Celia May Laramie Baldwin, Gift Fund Co-Coordinator 

 

Good news! We can now contribute directly to our Class of 1970 endowments through our 
class-giving site (https://www.gallaudet.edu/office-of-development/giving-at-gallaudet/class-
giving/class-of-1970). Just click on DESIGNATION, and choose from (1) Class of 1970 Fund; 
(2) The Mighty Class of 1970 Student Scholarship Fund; and (3) the Class of 1970 Jack R. 
Gannon ’59 Alumni Relations Fund (see below). Thanks to Gallaudet’s Office of Development 
for adding this feature. 
 
If you have questions, email Cynthia at cynthianeesebailes@me.com.  
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Class Treasury Report 
Fred Pickering, Treasurer 

 
 

Year End Income and Expense  
1/1/2020 – 12/31/2020 

 
Income: 

Beginning Balance:              $4,904.06 
 Class70 Donation Treasury Fund      3,160.94 
 Class70 Vests                4,300.00 
 Class70 Anniversary Books      4,165.00 
   Total Income:      $16,530.00 
Expense: 

GU Alumni Relations Office 
  Anniversary Book Printing  $3,179.50 
  Vest Orders       3,620.96 $6,800.46  
 Anniversary Book Expense      1,305.71 
 Class70 Gifts***     

Anniversary Book (8 Books)     $280.00  
  Vest (2 Vests)            100.00      380.00 
 Class Gift Flyer               70.00 

Total Expense:     $ 8,556.17 
Ending Balance:     $ 7,973.83  
 

 
***The actual number of gifts should have been 7 books and 1 vest.  The discrepancy of 
$85.00 will be credited back in 2021 accounting period. 


